
WUC and UNPO 
Publish Nuclear 
Testing 
Conference Report
On 29 February 
2012, the World 
Uyghur Congress 
and the 
Unrepresented 
Nations and 
Peoples 
Organization 
collaborated with 
the offices of 
deputées László 
Tőkés MEP, 
Kristiina Ojuland 
MEP and Vytautas 
Landsbergis MEP, 
from the Euopean 
Parliament in 
holding a 
successful 
conference entitled, 
'50 Years After Test 
596: China's 
Nuclear Testing 
Programme in East 
Turkestan and its 
Impacts Today.' The 
conference covered 
a wide range of 
issues pertaining to 
the devestating 
effects being felt by 
Uyghurs as a result 
of China's nuclear 
testing 
programme. You 
can view and 
download the 
accompanying 
conference 
reporthere.

US-China 
Diplomatic Crisis 
over Chinese 
Dissident
China and the US 
are seeking a 
solution to the 
diplomatic crisis 
concerning the 
blind Chinese 
dissident Cheng 
Guangcheng who 
sought shelter at 
the US Embassy in 
Beijing on 22 April. 
The man, a self-
taught legal activist, 
under house arrest 
after advocating 
against forced 
abortions resulting 
from China´s “one-
child” policy, stayed 
at the US Embassy 
for six days during 
which the two 
countries´ officials 
tried to reach a deal 
about his fate. At 
first Cheng agreed 
to stay in China in 
order to accomplish 
his studies. Yet, 
within a few hours 
he changed his 
mind and made a 
desperate call to 
Bob Fu, the 
president of Texas-
based religious and 
human rights group 
ChinaAid who 
relayed his cry for 
help to the US 
Congress and the 
media. Being too 
afraid for his and 
his loved ones´ 
safety, he was 
willing to flee China 
and seek asylum in 
the US. However, 
the diplomatic 
standoff could come 
to an end soon after 
the statements by 
the Chinese 
Foreign Ministry. 
On 5 May, Reuters 
quoted him 
proposing that the 
Chinese dissident 
could apply for 
studying abroad. 
However, human 
rights activists 
remain cautious 
towards China´s 
pledges. More 
information here. 
See also here.

 

China is Trying to Hinder Uyghur Petitioners

A blatant case of ethnic discrimination against 

Uyghur people occurred in Ganjiakou, a 

township-level division in the Chinese capital 

on 20 April. Bus drivers in Beijing seem to have 

received a “secret” notice from central 

authorities which impose them to not allow 

Uyghur petitioners to travel on public buses. 

Three Uyghurs, identified as Anargul Yusup, 

40, her brother Rehim Yusup, 42, and a third 

person, Ghazi Hamud, 62, who were trying to 

reach the capital in order to petition central 

authorities reported to Radio Free Asia that, as 

soon as the bus driver discovered the reason of 

their trip to Beijing, he immediately stopped the 

bus and called the police. According to the 

three men´s account, a policeman confirmed 

that the authorities had issued a secret notice 

addressed to bus drivers aimed at refraining 

petitioners - especially Uyghurs - from taking 

public transport in Beijing. For more information 

see here.

The Role of Football in Shaping Uyghur 

Identity

Loyal Supporters? Soccer and the Modern 

Uyghur Identity takes a look at Uyghur football 

fans and players using first hand interviews and 

secondary material in English, Chinese and 

Uyghur to make some conclusions on the 

important role football plays in determining 

Uyghur affiliations of identity. The paper 

discusses how Uyghur fans use football to 

display broader discontent at Chinese society 

through supporting teams who play the 

Chinese national team. The piece suggests that 

although this can take on the form of 'anyone 

but China', there is also a hierarchy of non-

Chinese affiliations borne out of football. The 

work also looks at how the Chinese state is 

fighting back against this anti-China sentiment. 

The Chinese government has put in place 

many football programs among Uyghur youth to 

instil a feeling of Chinese citizenship. 

Conversely, Uyghur exiles are organizing 

football tournaments on a transnational basis to 

find potential new leaders and to politically 

mobilise young people. The game among the 

Diaspora also serves as a way to gather 

Uyghurs in hope of preserving their culture. 

More information here.

Upcoming Events

WUC General Assembly and Leadership 

Training Seminar, Tokyo

In May 2012, WUC´s 4th General Assembly (14 

– 17 May), as well as the 6th Leadership 

training Seminar (18 – 20 May) will be held in 

Tokyo, Japan. Uyghur delegates from all over 

the world will elect the new WUC leadership 

and discuss on the future strategy to raise the 

Uyghur legitimate cause for freedom and 

democracy. Leaders of different Japanese 

political parties, Members of Parliament, and 

government officials as well as the 

representatives of international human rights 

organisations will be invited to the Opening 

Ceremony which will take place on 14 May at 

the Japanese Parliament and which is open to 

the public. For more information, see here.

Former 
Guantanamo 
Uyghur Prisoners 
Resettle to El 
Salvador
Two Uyghurs 
released from 
Guantanamo Bay 
prison have been 
resettled in El 
Salvador, Daily 
Reporter said on 19 
April. The U.S did 
not issue any 
details, though their 
lawyers did identify 
them as Abdul 
Razakah and 
Hammad Memet. 
They were part of 
the twenty-two 
Uyghurs jailed in 
Guantanamo during 
the onset of the 
Afghanistan war on 
charges of being 
linked to Al Qaeda. 
Actually, they were 
just fleeing China in 
search of more 
opportunities and 
freedom and spent 
in Guantanamo 
nearly 10 years 
before being 
cleared of 
wrongdoing. 
Despite Chinese 
pressure the US 
government did not 
deport them back to 
China in 
accordance with the 
law which forbids 
extraditing people 
to countries where 
they are likely to be 
persecuted or 
tortured. Read 
morehere.

China´s 
Defamatory 
Campaign against 
Rebiya Kadeer 
Failed
Holiday Dmitri 
Kumar, student of 
the New School 
Graduate Program 
in International 
Affairs, published a 
paper which deals 
with Chinese 
attempts to portray 
the spiritual leader 
of Uyghur people, 
Rebiya Kadeer, as 
a dangerous 
terrorist. The author 
refuted official 
Chinese statements 
which linked WUC
´s President to 
separatist groups 
and even 
suggested that she 
masterminded the 
2009 Urumqi unrest 
as well as the 
subsequent riots 
that took place in 
East Turkestan. 
According to the 
author´s analysis, 
China´s defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms Kadeer 
rebounded on 
China, contributing 
to the increase in 
the plight of 
Uyghurs and to 
draw the attention 
and sympathy of the 
international 
community towards 
the peaceful fight of 
her people for their 
basic rights. 
Holiday concludes 
that China's 
defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms. Kadeer has 
ultimately failed, 
resulting 
notwithstanding in 
her propulsion into 
the limelight as an 
internationally 
recognised public 
figure and 
champion of human 
rights. For more 
information 
seehere.

Media Work

WUC Denounces the Lack of Freedom of Expression in East Turkestan

On the 2012 World Press Freedom Day, 3 May, the WUC denounced once again the blatant violation of the 

freedom of expression for Uyghur people in East Turkestan, flouting Article 35 of China's Constitution which 

guarantees the right to free speech and media freedom. The WUC conveyed its deep concern on the fate of 

the dozens of Uyghur journalists, bloggers and members of website staff who have been jailed during recent 

years, especially since the July 2009 unrest. The WUC and its president Rebiya Kadeer are willing to express 

their solidarity with other discriminated minorities in China who cannot enjoy freedom of expression, such as 

Tibetans and Mongolians. Furthermore, it urged the international community to side with Uyghur people in 

their struggle for freedom of expression and called on the Chinese government to not wait further to release all 

Uyghur journalists and media workers still behind bars. The full press release is available here.

Past Events

London Book Fair 2012 Edition Censored by China

From 16 to 18 April the London Book Fair was held in London. Since the 2012 edition focused on China, the 

event could have been a major opportunity to raise the issue of lack of freedom of speech in the country. Yet, 

this did not happen because of China´s interference. Moreover, none of the Chinese dissident authors were 

invited whilst the honoured guest was Minister Liu Binjie of the PRC's General Administration of Press and 

Publication, namely the department responsible for censorship. 

Rebiya Kadeer Meets with His Holiness the Dalai Lama

On the occasion of the 7th Inter-ethnic Interfaith Leadership Conference held in Long Beach, California on 21 

April, Rebiya Kadeer met with His Holiness the Dalai Lama. Several Uyghur, Tibetan, Mongol, Taiwanese, 

Chinese activists as well as scholars from Mainland China attended the three-day conference which was 

convened by the Initiatives for China.

WUC and STP´s Joint Protest during Hannover Industry and Trade Fair

On 22 April, Chinese Prime Minister Wen Jiabao met with German Chancellor Angela Merkel at the Hannover 

Messe, the world´s biggest industry and trade fair. China was the 2012 edition´s guest of honour. Merkel and 

her Chinese counterpart went to the headquarters of major car-manufacturing giant Volkswagen which 

planned to build a new plant in East Turkestan´s regional capital, Urumqi. Outside the congress centre where 

the fair was being held, a protest co-organized by Society for Threatened People and the World Uyghur 

Congress was staged. About 200 representatives of Amnesty International, Tibetan, Uyghur and Falun Gong 

communities attended to show their dissent about China´s poor human rights records. 

Hillary Clinton on Official Visit to Beijing

US Secretary of State Hillary Clinton arrived in Beijing on 2 May in order to discuss with Chinese leaders about 

economic and strategic issues. Talks were held amid the diplomatic crisis stemmed from the case of Chen 

Guangcheng, the Chinese dissident who sought shelter at the US Embassy in Beijing. During the meeting with 

Chinese authorities Clinton urged China to respect human rights.
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WUC and UNPO 
Publish Nuclear 
Testing 
Conference Report
On 29 February 
2012, the World 
Uyghur Congress 
and the 
Unrepresented 
Nations and 
Peoples 
Organization 
collaborated with 
the offices of 
deputées László 
Tőkés MEP, 
Kristiina Ojuland 
MEP and Vytautas 
Landsbergis MEP, 
from the Euopean 
Parliament in 
holding a 
successful 
conference entitled, 
'50 Years After Test 
596: China's 
Nuclear Testing 
Programme in East 
Turkestan and its 
Impacts Today.' The 
conference covered 
a wide range of 
issues pertaining to 
the devestating 
effects being felt by 
Uyghurs as a result 
of China's nuclear 
testing 
programme. You 
can view and 
download the 
accompanying 
conference 
reporthere.

US-China 
Diplomatic Crisis 
over Chinese 
Dissident
China and the US 
are seeking a 
solution to the 
diplomatic crisis 
concerning the 
blind Chinese 
dissident Cheng 
Guangcheng who 
sought shelter at 
the US Embassy in 
Beijing on 22 April. 
The man, a self-
taught legal activist, 
under house arrest 
after advocating 
against forced 
abortions resulting 
from China´s “one-
child” policy, stayed 
at the US Embassy 
for six days during 
which the two 
countries´ officials 
tried to reach a deal 
about his fate. At 
first Cheng agreed 
to stay in China in 
order to accomplish 
his studies. Yet, 
within a few hours 
he changed his 
mind and made a 
desperate call to 
Bob Fu, the 
president of Texas-
based religious and 
human rights group 
ChinaAid who 
relayed his cry for 
help to the US 
Congress and the 
media. Being too 
afraid for his and 
his loved ones´ 
safety, he was 
willing to flee China 
and seek asylum in 
the US. However, 
the diplomatic 
standoff could come 
to an end soon after 
the statements by 
the Chinese 
Foreign Ministry. 
On 5 May, Reuters 
quoted him 
proposing that the 
Chinese dissident 
could apply for 
studying abroad. 
However, human 
rights activists 
remain cautious 
towards China´s 
pledges. More 
information here. 
See also here.

 

China is Trying to Hinder Uyghur Petitioners

A blatant case of ethnic discrimination against 

Uyghur people occurred in Ganjiakou, a 

township-level division in the Chinese capital 

on 20 April. Bus drivers in Beijing seem to have 

received a “secret” notice from central 

authorities which impose them to not allow 

Uyghur petitioners to travel on public buses. 

Three Uyghurs, identified as Anargul Yusup, 

40, her brother Rehim Yusup, 42, and a third 

person, Ghazi Hamud, 62, who were trying to 

reach the capital in order to petition central 

authorities reported to Radio Free Asia that, as 

soon as the bus driver discovered the reason of 

their trip to Beijing, he immediately stopped the 

bus and called the police. According to the 

three men´s account, a policeman confirmed 

that the authorities had issued a secret notice 

addressed to bus drivers aimed at refraining 

petitioners - especially Uyghurs - from taking 

public transport in Beijing. For more information 

see here.

The Role of Football in Shaping Uyghur 

Identity

Loyal Supporters? Soccer and the Modern 

Uyghur Identity takes a look at Uyghur football 

fans and players using first hand interviews and 

secondary material in English, Chinese and 

Uyghur to make some conclusions on the 

important role football plays in determining 

Uyghur affiliations of identity. The paper 

discusses how Uyghur fans use football to 

display broader discontent at Chinese society 

through supporting teams who play the 

Chinese national team. The piece suggests that 

although this can take on the form of 'anyone 

but China', there is also a hierarchy of non-

Chinese affiliations borne out of football. The 

work also looks at how the Chinese state is 

fighting back against this anti-China sentiment. 

The Chinese government has put in place 

many football programs among Uyghur youth to 

instil a feeling of Chinese citizenship. 

Conversely, Uyghur exiles are organizing 

football tournaments on a transnational basis to 

find potential new leaders and to politically 

mobilise young people. The game among the 

Diaspora also serves as a way to gather 

Uyghurs in hope of preserving their culture. 

More information here.

Upcoming Events

WUC General Assembly and Leadership 

Training Seminar, Tokyo

In May 2012, WUC´s 4th General Assembly (14 

– 17 May), as well as the 6th Leadership 

training Seminar (18 – 20 May) will be held in 

Tokyo, Japan. Uyghur delegates from all over 

the world will elect the new WUC leadership 

and discuss on the future strategy to raise the 

Uyghur legitimate cause for freedom and 

democracy. Leaders of different Japanese 

political parties, Members of Parliament, and 

government officials as well as the 

representatives of international human rights 

organisations will be invited to the Opening 

Ceremony which will take place on 14 May at 

the Japanese Parliament and which is open to 

the public. For more information, see here.

Former 
Guantanamo 
Uyghur Prisoners 
Resettle to El 
Salvador
Two Uyghurs 
released from 
Guantanamo Bay 
prison have been 
resettled in El 
Salvador, Daily 
Reporter said on 19 
April. The U.S did 
not issue any 
details, though their 
lawyers did identify 
them as Abdul 
Razakah and 
Hammad Memet. 
They were part of 
the twenty-two 
Uyghurs jailed in 
Guantanamo during 
the onset of the 
Afghanistan war on 
charges of being 
linked to Al Qaeda. 
Actually, they were 
just fleeing China in 
search of more 
opportunities and 
freedom and spent 
in Guantanamo 
nearly 10 years 
before being 
cleared of 
wrongdoing. 
Despite Chinese 
pressure the US 
government did not 
deport them back to 
China in 
accordance with the 
law which forbids 
extraditing people 
to countries where 
they are likely to be 
persecuted or 
tortured. Read 
morehere.

China´s 
Defamatory 
Campaign against 
Rebiya Kadeer 
Failed
Holiday Dmitri 
Kumar, student of 
the New School 
Graduate Program 
in International 
Affairs, published a 
paper which deals 
with Chinese 
attempts to portray 
the spiritual leader 
of Uyghur people, 
Rebiya Kadeer, as 
a dangerous 
terrorist. The author 
refuted official 
Chinese statements 
which linked WUC
´s President to 
separatist groups 
and even 
suggested that she 
masterminded the 
2009 Urumqi unrest 
as well as the 
subsequent riots 
that took place in 
East Turkestan. 
According to the 
author´s analysis, 
China´s defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms Kadeer 
rebounded on 
China, contributing 
to the increase in 
the plight of 
Uyghurs and to 
draw the attention 
and sympathy of the 
international 
community towards 
the peaceful fight of 
her people for their 
basic rights. 
Holiday concludes 
that China's 
defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms. Kadeer has 
ultimately failed, 
resulting 
notwithstanding in 
her propulsion into 
the limelight as an 
internationally 
recognised public 
figure and 
champion of human 
rights. For more 
information 
seehere.

Media Work

WUC Denounces the Lack of Freedom of Expression in East Turkestan

On the 2012 World Press Freedom Day, 3 May, the WUC denounced once again the blatant violation of the 

freedom of expression for Uyghur people in East Turkestan, flouting Article 35 of China's Constitution which 

guarantees the right to free speech and media freedom. The WUC conveyed its deep concern on the fate of 

the dozens of Uyghur journalists, bloggers and members of website staff who have been jailed during recent 

years, especially since the July 2009 unrest. The WUC and its president Rebiya Kadeer are willing to express 

their solidarity with other discriminated minorities in China who cannot enjoy freedom of expression, such as 

Tibetans and Mongolians. Furthermore, it urged the international community to side with Uyghur people in 

their struggle for freedom of expression and called on the Chinese government to not wait further to release all 

Uyghur journalists and media workers still behind bars. The full press release is available here.

Past Events

London Book Fair 2012 Edition Censored by China

From 16 to 18 April the London Book Fair was held in London. Since the 2012 edition focused on China, the 

event could have been a major opportunity to raise the issue of lack of freedom of speech in the country. Yet, 

this did not happen because of China´s interference. Moreover, none of the Chinese dissident authors were 

invited whilst the honoured guest was Minister Liu Binjie of the PRC's General Administration of Press and 

Publication, namely the department responsible for censorship. 

Rebiya Kadeer Meets with His Holiness the Dalai Lama

On the occasion of the 7th Inter-ethnic Interfaith Leadership Conference held in Long Beach, California on 21 

April, Rebiya Kadeer met with His Holiness the Dalai Lama. Several Uyghur, Tibetan, Mongol, Taiwanese, 

Chinese activists as well as scholars from Mainland China attended the three-day conference which was 

convened by the Initiatives for China.

WUC and STP´s Joint Protest during Hannover Industry and Trade Fair

On 22 April, Chinese Prime Minister Wen Jiabao met with German Chancellor Angela Merkel at the Hannover 

Messe, the world´s biggest industry and trade fair. China was the 2012 edition´s guest of honour. Merkel and 

her Chinese counterpart went to the headquarters of major car-manufacturing giant Volkswagen which 

planned to build a new plant in East Turkestan´s regional capital, Urumqi. Outside the congress centre where 

the fair was being held, a protest co-organized by Society for Threatened People and the World Uyghur 

Congress was staged. About 200 representatives of Amnesty International, Tibetan, Uyghur and Falun Gong 

communities attended to show their dissent about China´s poor human rights records. 

Hillary Clinton on Official Visit to Beijing

US Secretary of State Hillary Clinton arrived in Beijing on 2 May in order to discuss with Chinese leaders about 

economic and strategic issues. Talks were held amid the diplomatic crisis stemmed from the case of Chen 

Guangcheng, the Chinese dissident who sought shelter at the US Embassy in Beijing. During the meeting with 

Chinese authorities Clinton urged China to respect human rights.
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WUC and UNPO 
Publish Nuclear 
Testing 
Conference Report
On 29 February 
2012, the World 
Uyghur Congress 
and the 
Unrepresented 
Nations and 
Peoples 
Organization 
collaborated with 
the offices of 
deputées László 
Tőkés MEP, 
Kristiina Ojuland 
MEP and Vytautas 
Landsbergis MEP, 
from the Euopean 
Parliament in 
holding a 
successful 
conference entitled, 
'50 Years After Test 
596: China's 
Nuclear Testing 
Programme in East 
Turkestan and its 
Impacts Today.' The 
conference covered 
a wide range of 
issues pertaining to 
the devestating 
effects being felt by 
Uyghurs as a result 
of China's nuclear 
testing 
programme. You 
can view and 
download the 
accompanying 
conference 
reporthere.

US-China 
Diplomatic Crisis 
over Chinese 
Dissident
China and the US 
are seeking a 
solution to the 
diplomatic crisis 
concerning the 
blind Chinese 
dissident Cheng 
Guangcheng who 
sought shelter at 
the US Embassy in 
Beijing on 22 April. 
The man, a self-
taught legal activist, 
under house arrest 
after advocating 
against forced 
abortions resulting 
from China´s “one-
child” policy, stayed 
at the US Embassy 
for six days during 
which the two 
countries´ officials 
tried to reach a deal 
about his fate. At 
first Cheng agreed 
to stay in China in 
order to accomplish 
his studies. Yet, 
within a few hours 
he changed his 
mind and made a 
desperate call to 
Bob Fu, the 
president of Texas-
based religious and 
human rights group 
ChinaAid who 
relayed his cry for 
help to the US 
Congress and the 
media. Being too 
afraid for his and 
his loved ones´ 
safety, he was 
willing to flee China 
and seek asylum in 
the US. However, 
the diplomatic 
standoff could come 
to an end soon after 
the statements by 
the Chinese 
Foreign Ministry. 
On 5 May, Reuters 
quoted him 
proposing that the 
Chinese dissident 
could apply for 
studying abroad. 
However, human 
rights activists 
remain cautious 
towards China´s 
pledges. More 
information here. 
See also here.

 

China is Trying to Hinder Uyghur Petitioners

A blatant case of ethnic discrimination against 

Uyghur people occurred in Ganjiakou, a 

township-level division in the Chinese capital 

on 20 April. Bus drivers in Beijing seem to have 

received a “secret” notice from central 

authorities which impose them to not allow 

Uyghur petitioners to travel on public buses. 

Three Uyghurs, identified as Anargul Yusup, 

40, her brother Rehim Yusup, 42, and a third 

person, Ghazi Hamud, 62, who were trying to 

reach the capital in order to petition central 

authorities reported to Radio Free Asia that, as 

soon as the bus driver discovered the reason of 

their trip to Beijing, he immediately stopped the 

bus and called the police. According to the 

three men´s account, a policeman confirmed 

that the authorities had issued a secret notice 

addressed to bus drivers aimed at refraining 

petitioners - especially Uyghurs - from taking 

public transport in Beijing. For more information 

see here.

The Role of Football in Shaping Uyghur 

Identity

Loyal Supporters? Soccer and the Modern 

Uyghur Identity takes a look at Uyghur football 

fans and players using first hand interviews and 

secondary material in English, Chinese and 

Uyghur to make some conclusions on the 

important role football plays in determining 

Uyghur affiliations of identity. The paper 

discusses how Uyghur fans use football to 

display broader discontent at Chinese society 

through supporting teams who play the 

Chinese national team. The piece suggests that 

although this can take on the form of 'anyone 

but China', there is also a hierarchy of non-

Chinese affiliations borne out of football. The 

work also looks at how the Chinese state is 

fighting back against this anti-China sentiment. 

The Chinese government has put in place 

many football programs among Uyghur youth to 

instil a feeling of Chinese citizenship. 

Conversely, Uyghur exiles are organizing 

football tournaments on a transnational basis to 

find potential new leaders and to politically 

mobilise young people. The game among the 

Diaspora also serves as a way to gather 

Uyghurs in hope of preserving their culture. 

More information here.

Upcoming Events

WUC General Assembly and Leadership 

Training Seminar, Tokyo

In May 2012, WUC´s 4th General Assembly (14 

– 17 May), as well as the 6th Leadership 

training Seminar (18 – 20 May) will be held in 

Tokyo, Japan. Uyghur delegates from all over 

the world will elect the new WUC leadership 

and discuss on the future strategy to raise the 

Uyghur legitimate cause for freedom and 

democracy. Leaders of different Japanese 

political parties, Members of Parliament, and 

government officials as well as the 

representatives of international human rights 

organisations will be invited to the Opening 

Ceremony which will take place on 14 May at 

the Japanese Parliament and which is open to 

the public. For more information, see here.

Former 
Guantanamo 
Uyghur Prisoners 
Resettle to El 
Salvador
Two Uyghurs 
released from 
Guantanamo Bay 
prison have been 
resettled in El 
Salvador, Daily 
Reporter said on 19 
April. The U.S did 
not issue any 
details, though their 
lawyers did identify 
them as Abdul 
Razakah and 
Hammad Memet. 
They were part of 
the twenty-two 
Uyghurs jailed in 
Guantanamo during 
the onset of the 
Afghanistan war on 
charges of being 
linked to Al Qaeda. 
Actually, they were 
just fleeing China in 
search of more 
opportunities and 
freedom and spent 
in Guantanamo 
nearly 10 years 
before being 
cleared of 
wrongdoing. 
Despite Chinese 
pressure the US 
government did not 
deport them back to 
China in 
accordance with the 
law which forbids 
extraditing people 
to countries where 
they are likely to be 
persecuted or 
tortured. Read 
morehere.

China´s 
Defamatory 
Campaign against 
Rebiya Kadeer 
Failed
Holiday Dmitri 
Kumar, student of 
the New School 
Graduate Program 
in International 
Affairs, published a 
paper which deals 
with Chinese 
attempts to portray 
the spiritual leader 
of Uyghur people, 
Rebiya Kadeer, as 
a dangerous 
terrorist. The author 
refuted official 
Chinese statements 
which linked WUC
´s President to 
separatist groups 
and even 
suggested that she 
masterminded the 
2009 Urumqi unrest 
as well as the 
subsequent riots 
that took place in 
East Turkestan. 
According to the 
author´s analysis, 
China´s defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms Kadeer 
rebounded on 
China, contributing 
to the increase in 
the plight of 
Uyghurs and to 
draw the attention 
and sympathy of the 
international 
community towards 
the peaceful fight of 
her people for their 
basic rights. 
Holiday concludes 
that China's 
defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms. Kadeer has 
ultimately failed, 
resulting 
notwithstanding in 
her propulsion into 
the limelight as an 
internationally 
recognised public 
figure and 
champion of human 
rights. For more 
information 
seehere.

Media Work

WUC Denounces the Lack of Freedom of Expression in East Turkestan

On the 2012 World Press Freedom Day, 3 May, the WUC denounced once again the blatant violation of the 

freedom of expression for Uyghur people in East Turkestan, flouting Article 35 of China's Constitution which 

guarantees the right to free speech and media freedom. The WUC conveyed its deep concern on the fate of 

the dozens of Uyghur journalists, bloggers and members of website staff who have been jailed during recent 

years, especially since the July 2009 unrest. The WUC and its president Rebiya Kadeer are willing to express 

their solidarity with other discriminated minorities in China who cannot enjoy freedom of expression, such as 

Tibetans and Mongolians. Furthermore, it urged the international community to side with Uyghur people in 

their struggle for freedom of expression and called on the Chinese government to not wait further to release all 

Uyghur journalists and media workers still behind bars. The full press release is available here.

Past Events

London Book Fair 2012 Edition Censored by China

From 16 to 18 April the London Book Fair was held in London. Since the 2012 edition focused on China, the 

event could have been a major opportunity to raise the issue of lack of freedom of speech in the country. Yet, 

this did not happen because of China´s interference. Moreover, none of the Chinese dissident authors were 

invited whilst the honoured guest was Minister Liu Binjie of the PRC's General Administration of Press and 

Publication, namely the department responsible for censorship. 

Rebiya Kadeer Meets with His Holiness the Dalai Lama

On the occasion of the 7th Inter-ethnic Interfaith Leadership Conference held in Long Beach, California on 21 

April, Rebiya Kadeer met with His Holiness the Dalai Lama. Several Uyghur, Tibetan, Mongol, Taiwanese, 

Chinese activists as well as scholars from Mainland China attended the three-day conference which was 

convened by the Initiatives for China.

WUC and STP´s Joint Protest during Hannover Industry and Trade Fair

On 22 April, Chinese Prime Minister Wen Jiabao met with German Chancellor Angela Merkel at the Hannover 

Messe, the world´s biggest industry and trade fair. China was the 2012 edition´s guest of honour. Merkel and 

her Chinese counterpart went to the headquarters of major car-manufacturing giant Volkswagen which 

planned to build a new plant in East Turkestan´s regional capital, Urumqi. Outside the congress centre where 

the fair was being held, a protest co-organized by Society for Threatened People and the World Uyghur 

Congress was staged. About 200 representatives of Amnesty International, Tibetan, Uyghur and Falun Gong 

communities attended to show their dissent about China´s poor human rights records. 

Hillary Clinton on Official Visit to Beijing

US Secretary of State Hillary Clinton arrived in Beijing on 2 May in order to discuss with Chinese leaders about 

economic and strategic issues. Talks were held amid the diplomatic crisis stemmed from the case of Chen 

Guangcheng, the Chinese dissident who sought shelter at the US Embassy in Beijing. During the meeting with 

Chinese authorities Clinton urged China to respect human rights.
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WUC and UNPO 
Publish Nuclear 
Testing 
Conference Report
On 29 February 
2012, the World 
Uyghur Congress 
and the 
Unrepresented 
Nations and 
Peoples 
Organization 
collaborated with 
the offices of 
deputées László 
Tőkés MEP, 
Kristiina Ojuland 
MEP and Vytautas 
Landsbergis MEP, 
from the Euopean 
Parliament in 
holding a 
successful 
conference entitled, 
'50 Years After Test 
596: China's 
Nuclear Testing 
Programme in East 
Turkestan and its 
Impacts Today.' The 
conference covered 
a wide range of 
issues pertaining to 
the devestating 
effects being felt by 
Uyghurs as a result 
of China's nuclear 
testing 
programme. You 
can view and 
download the 
accompanying 
conference 
reporthere.

US-China 
Diplomatic Crisis 
over Chinese 
Dissident
China and the US 
are seeking a 
solution to the 
diplomatic crisis 
concerning the 
blind Chinese 
dissident Cheng 
Guangcheng who 
sought shelter at 
the US Embassy in 
Beijing on 22 April. 
The man, a self-
taught legal activist, 
under house arrest 
after advocating 
against forced 
abortions resulting 
from China´s “one-
child” policy, stayed 
at the US Embassy 
for six days during 
which the two 
countries´ officials 
tried to reach a deal 
about his fate. At 
first Cheng agreed 
to stay in China in 
order to accomplish 
his studies. Yet, 
within a few hours 
he changed his 
mind and made a 
desperate call to 
Bob Fu, the 
president of Texas-
based religious and 
human rights group 
ChinaAid who 
relayed his cry for 
help to the US 
Congress and the 
media. Being too 
afraid for his and 
his loved ones´ 
safety, he was 
willing to flee China 
and seek asylum in 
the US. However, 
the diplomatic 
standoff could come 
to an end soon after 
the statements by 
the Chinese 
Foreign Ministry. 
On 5 May, Reuters 
quoted him 
proposing that the 
Chinese dissident 
could apply for 
studying abroad. 
However, human 
rights activists 
remain cautious 
towards China´s 
pledges. More 
information here. 
See also here.

 

China is Trying to Hinder Uyghur Petitioners

A blatant case of ethnic discrimination against 

Uyghur people occurred in Ganjiakou, a 

township-level division in the Chinese capital 

on 20 April. Bus drivers in Beijing seem to have 

received a “secret” notice from central 

authorities which impose them to not allow 

Uyghur petitioners to travel on public buses. 

Three Uyghurs, identified as Anargul Yusup, 

40, her brother Rehim Yusup, 42, and a third 

person, Ghazi Hamud, 62, who were trying to 

reach the capital in order to petition central 

authorities reported to Radio Free Asia that, as 

soon as the bus driver discovered the reason of 

their trip to Beijing, he immediately stopped the 

bus and called the police. According to the 

three men´s account, a policeman confirmed 

that the authorities had issued a secret notice 

addressed to bus drivers aimed at refraining 

petitioners - especially Uyghurs - from taking 

public transport in Beijing. For more information 

see here.

The Role of Football in Shaping Uyghur 

Identity

Loyal Supporters? Soccer and the Modern 

Uyghur Identity takes a look at Uyghur football 

fans and players using first hand interviews and 

secondary material in English, Chinese and 

Uyghur to make some conclusions on the 

important role football plays in determining 

Uyghur affiliations of identity. The paper 

discusses how Uyghur fans use football to 

display broader discontent at Chinese society 

through supporting teams who play the 

Chinese national team. The piece suggests that 

although this can take on the form of 'anyone 

but China', there is also a hierarchy of non-

Chinese affiliations borne out of football. The 

work also looks at how the Chinese state is 

fighting back against this anti-China sentiment. 

The Chinese government has put in place 

many football programs among Uyghur youth to 

instil a feeling of Chinese citizenship. 

Conversely, Uyghur exiles are organizing 

football tournaments on a transnational basis to 

find potential new leaders and to politically 

mobilise young people. The game among the 

Diaspora also serves as a way to gather 

Uyghurs in hope of preserving their culture. 

More information here.

Upcoming Events

WUC General Assembly and Leadership 

Training Seminar, Tokyo

In May 2012, WUC´s 4th General Assembly (14 

– 17 May), as well as the 6th Leadership 

training Seminar (18 – 20 May) will be held in 

Tokyo, Japan. Uyghur delegates from all over 

the world will elect the new WUC leadership 

and discuss on the future strategy to raise the 

Uyghur legitimate cause for freedom and 

democracy. Leaders of different Japanese 

political parties, Members of Parliament, and 

government officials as well as the 

representatives of international human rights 

organisations will be invited to the Opening 

Ceremony which will take place on 14 May at 

the Japanese Parliament and which is open to 

the public. For more information, see here.

Former 
Guantanamo 
Uyghur Prisoners 
Resettle to El 
Salvador
Two Uyghurs 
released from 
Guantanamo Bay 
prison have been 
resettled in El 
Salvador, Daily 
Reporter said on 19 
April. The U.S did 
not issue any 
details, though their 
lawyers did identify 
them as Abdul 
Razakah and 
Hammad Memet. 
They were part of 
the twenty-two 
Uyghurs jailed in 
Guantanamo during 
the onset of the 
Afghanistan war on 
charges of being 
linked to Al Qaeda. 
Actually, they were 
just fleeing China in 
search of more 
opportunities and 
freedom and spent 
in Guantanamo 
nearly 10 years 
before being 
cleared of 
wrongdoing. 
Despite Chinese 
pressure the US 
government did not 
deport them back to 
China in 
accordance with the 
law which forbids 
extraditing people 
to countries where 
they are likely to be 
persecuted or 
tortured. Read 
morehere.

China´s 
Defamatory 
Campaign against 
Rebiya Kadeer 
Failed
Holiday Dmitri 
Kumar, student of 
the New School 
Graduate Program 
in International 
Affairs, published a 
paper which deals 
with Chinese 
attempts to portray 
the spiritual leader 
of Uyghur people, 
Rebiya Kadeer, as 
a dangerous 
terrorist. The author 
refuted official 
Chinese statements 
which linked WUC
´s President to 
separatist groups 
and even 
suggested that she 
masterminded the 
2009 Urumqi unrest 
as well as the 
subsequent riots 
that took place in 
East Turkestan. 
According to the 
author´s analysis, 
China´s defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms Kadeer 
rebounded on 
China, contributing 
to the increase in 
the plight of 
Uyghurs and to 
draw the attention 
and sympathy of the 
international 
community towards 
the peaceful fight of 
her people for their 
basic rights. 
Holiday concludes 
that China's 
defamatory 
campaign against 
Ms. Kadeer has 
ultimately failed, 
resulting 
notwithstanding in 
her propulsion into 
the limelight as an 
internationally 
recognised public 
figure and 
champion of human 
rights. For more 
information 
seehere.

Media Work

WUC Denounces the Lack of Freedom of Expression in East Turkestan

On the 2012 World Press Freedom Day, 3 May, the WUC denounced once again the blatant violation of the 

freedom of expression for Uyghur people in East Turkestan, flouting Article 35 of China's Constitution which 

guarantees the right to free speech and media freedom. The WUC conveyed its deep concern on the fate of 

the dozens of Uyghur journalists, bloggers and members of website staff who have been jailed during recent 

years, especially since the July 2009 unrest. The WUC and its president Rebiya Kadeer are willing to express 

their solidarity with other discriminated minorities in China who cannot enjoy freedom of expression, such as 

Tibetans and Mongolians. Furthermore, it urged the international community to side with Uyghur people in 

their struggle for freedom of expression and called on the Chinese government to not wait further to release all 

Uyghur journalists and media workers still behind bars. The full press release is available here.

Past Events

London Book Fair 2012 Edition Censored by China

From 16 to 18 April the London Book Fair was held in London. Since the 2012 edition focused on China, the 

event could have been a major opportunity to raise the issue of lack of freedom of speech in the country. Yet, 

this did not happen because of China´s interference. Moreover, none of the Chinese dissident authors were 

invited whilst the honoured guest was Minister Liu Binjie of the PRC's General Administration of Press and 

Publication, namely the department responsible for censorship. 

Rebiya Kadeer Meets with His Holiness the Dalai Lama

On the occasion of the 7th Inter-ethnic Interfaith Leadership Conference held in Long Beach, California on 21 

April, Rebiya Kadeer met with His Holiness the Dalai Lama. Several Uyghur, Tibetan, Mongol, Taiwanese, 

Chinese activists as well as scholars from Mainland China attended the three-day conference which was 

convened by the Initiatives for China.

WUC and STP´s Joint Protest during Hannover Industry and Trade Fair

On 22 April, Chinese Prime Minister Wen Jiabao met with German Chancellor Angela Merkel at the Hannover 

Messe, the world´s biggest industry and trade fair. China was the 2012 edition´s guest of honour. Merkel and 

her Chinese counterpart went to the headquarters of major car-manufacturing giant Volkswagen which 

planned to build a new plant in East Turkestan´s regional capital, Urumqi. Outside the congress centre where 

the fair was being held, a protest co-organized by Society for Threatened People and the World Uyghur 

Congress was staged. About 200 representatives of Amnesty International, Tibetan, Uyghur and Falun Gong 

communities attended to show their dissent about China´s poor human rights records. 

Hillary Clinton on Official Visit to Beijing

US Secretary of State Hillary Clinton arrived in Beijing on 2 May in order to discuss with Chinese leaders about 

economic and strategic issues. Talks were held amid the diplomatic crisis stemmed from the case of Chen 

Guangcheng, the Chinese dissident who sought shelter at the US Embassy in Beijing. During the meeting with 

Chinese authorities Clinton urged China to respect human rights.
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